
Jamboree On-The-Air 2011
Report from WB8BSA – Clinton Valley Scout Radio Club

Local Council name and number: Great Lakes Council – 272
Unit number: Ottawa District Unity Camporee (several units involved)
Amateur callsign used: WB8BSA
Amateur calls heard and worked: KB1NH, K1DGN, K4ZXM, W5FBS, KB1FUP, KC2ERP,

N0LGU, WN4BSA,W4AUV,AI4ZV, W4RAW, K4G,
KJ4KXU, NA4CC, W4HHH, KC0VFP, K3BSA, KC2DAQ,
K2VN, WB7E, KB1NST, K2VN, KB1PAL, W5I, 9A6R,
EA5BYP, EC2DX, W5ND

States contacted: N.H., Mass., N.C., Miss., R.I., N.Y., Neb., S.C.,Ga., Fla., Tenn., 
Minn., Penn., Mo., Vt., Tex., Okla.

Countries contacted: Spain, Croatia
Number of stations participating: 1
Number of Cub Scouts: Approx. 20
Number of Boy Scouts: Approx. 40
Number of Venturers: 0
Number of Girl Scouts: 0
Number of Amateurs: 4: W8RIT, KC8TVG, KE8HR, NF8M
Number of visitors: 30

Soapbox:
This was the sixth year that our council club call WB8BSA 
was on the air for JOTA (the club having been founded as 
part of my Wood Badge ticket in 2006). Most of those years 
saw JOTA weekend coincide with our district Camporee, 
including this year. We were perched high on a hill 
overlooking the Kensington Metropark Group Camp, giving 
us a good vantage point for our 80-meter dipole and 
VHF/UHF vertical. With a smaller than usual staff, we 
decided to concentrate on HF radio and operated 20 meter 
phone nearly all the time, except for a couple hours of 
PSK31 activity and some phone on 10 meters to work a 

handful of DX stations. Although we tried calling CQ for a while on CW, we didn't raise anyone. 

A steady stream of Scouts came by the radio tent, some of 
whom were genuinely attracted by the radio station but others 
who stopped in out of curiosity because we were near the 
firebuilding contest and tomahawk-throwing activity. We were 
able to put 30 to 40 Scouts on the air, enjoying conversations 
with other Scouts, Scouters and amateurs throughout the day. 
For most, it was their first exposure to amateur radio, and 
while Dave, W8RIT, put the boys on the air, Bill, KC8TVG, 
and I helped to explain ham radio to the parents and Scouters 
who came by. We had pamphlets and information from ARRL 
on Scouting and amateur radio as well as some sample 
Technician exam questions. -Frank Maynard, NF8M, Trustee, WB8BSA


